City Council Minutes
July 15, 2013

The following are subject to modification and are not official minutes until approved by the Governing Body.

CITY OF COLWICH, KANSAS

CITY ADMINISTRATIVE CENTER

310 S. 2ND STREET

REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING

JULY 15, 2013
7:00 P.M.

1. CALL TO ORDER

Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth on Monday, July 15, 2013 at 7:00 p.m. called the regular monthly meeting of the Colwich City Council to order.  
ATTENDANCE
Present were Mayor Terrence D. Spexarth, Councilmembers Chase Blasi, Cheryl Reichenberger, Sharon Scroggins, Mike Kraus and Jesse McCurry.
Staff members present were James Martin, Maintenance Superintendent; Stanley Juhnke, City Attorney; Bret Herrman, Assistant Fire Chief; Mark Hinkle, Chief of Police, and Diana Brooks, City Clerk.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Spexarth led the audience, staff and Council in the Pledge of Allegiance.
2.
NOTICES AND COMMUNICATIONS
There were no notices or communications.
3.
CITIZEN COMMENTS
Ms. Angela Banz, President, Colwich Lion’s Club, presented along with members from the organization the City with a check in the amount of $5,000 to assist in the completion of the Sunflowers Walking Trial in Colwich Memorial Park and thanked Stephanie Guy for her efforts in coordinating the writing of the grant.
Ms. Stephanie Guy, Coordinator of the Wettermelon event, reported that approximately 100 to 150 people participated in the watermelon feed and the parade was small but fun by all who participated.
Ms. Amy Gorges, 701 Wheatland, expressed that she was supportive of the Council’s efforts to beautify the community.
Ms. Betsy Anderson, Coordinator for the Coed Softball Tournament, questioned the need for a special event permit and asked for clarification. Mr. Stan Juhnke, City Attorney explained that the event needed a permit with all dates listed.  Ms. Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk stated that a special event permit regulates the use of alcohol in the park and shows that alcohol in coolers in the park is not allowed on a routine, uncontrolled basis.

Councilman Blasi moved that the Council approve the request for the dates specified as long as she fills out the proper paperwork and dues as required and that the coolers remain inside the fence.  Councilman McCurry second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion was approved 5-0. 
Ms. Hope Buessing, 725 Brookside, expressed support of the beautification efforts.
4.
PURCHASE REQUESTS AND ITEMS NEEDING COUNCIL ACTION
A. Information regarding the K-96 Corridor Association and review of the request to approve the membership renewal – Harland Priddle, Executive Director

Mr. Harland Priddle, Executive Director gave a brief review of the history of the development of the K-96 Corridor Association, the focus of the association being the economic development initiatives along the K-96 Corridor, the membership history of the City of Colwich, and the assistance given by the association to develop Colwich.
Councilman Blasi moved that the Council approve the annual dues for $2,000.  Councilwoman Reichenberger second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion was approved 5-0. 
5.
CONSENT AGENDA
A.
Approval of minutes of the June 17, 2013 regular Council meeting 

B.
Approval of the Appropriations Ordinance Nos. 13-06-02 and 13-07-01

C.
Approval of the June financial reports

D.
Approval of the drinking establishment license for the Keg
Ms. Brooks asked that the Council review the correction to the minutes as suggested by Councilman Blasi and asked they approve the license for the Keg contingent upon submitting their state license and passing all inspections.
Councilman McCurry moved that the Council approve the consent agenda items A-D including Councilman Blasi’s corrections.  Councilman Blasi second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion was approved 5-0.
Discussion of next steps to be taken for code violation notices set to expire before August Council meeting

Mayor Spexarth requested the Council’s direction on the proceeding with code violations set to expire before the August Council meeting.  The outstanding violations were reviewed, the cases continued due to various factors were highlighted, and the resources available to those in need discussed for those with limited resources or health concerns.

There was extensive discussion regarding the legal manner in which to handle the violations being Council using discretion in the level of leniency to be extended or taking the violator to Municipal Court not being the optimal desired outcome.

Councilman Blasi moved that the Council approve extending the deadlines for code violations to allow the City Clerk, Councilwoman Reichenberger and Councilwoman Scroggins to review the violations and bring a plan of action for Council review and approval at the September meeting.  Councilwoman Reichenberger second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion was approved 3-2 with Councilman Kraus and Councilman McCurry voting nay. 

6.
COMMITTEE REPORTS – Read and file
A.
Heritage Festival

Ms. Mary Ann Morrison, Chairperson, presented the monthly report stating that donation letters would be sent at the end of July, local entertainment and vendors continue to be solicited. She reported that the car show was progressing well thanks to the Bentley Car Club.
B.
Park Committee


Councilwoman Scroggins introduced Ms. Betsy Anderson who presented a Power Point presentation regarding the facts compiled to support the construction of a municipal pool showing surrounding communities revenues, expenditures, and losses; and the potential increase in the mill levy being approximately 15 mills or $21.00 per month for a home valued at $150,000.  Ms. Anderson presented approximately 160 signatures requesting Council to hold a special election putting the question to the public for the funding of a municipal pool at a cost of $1.5 million.


Councilman McCurry moved that the Council approve to direct staff to work with the Sedgwick County Election Office to put a question on the ballot within the next 90 days for the potential issuing of revenue bonds for a swimming pool estimated at $1.5 million.  Councilman Blasi second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion was approved 4-1 with Councilman Kraus voting nay. 

7.
DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

A.
City Engineer – Mr. Ben Mabry, City Engineer stated he did not have anything to report.

B.
Library – Ms. Nancy Maus presented the monthly report.

C.
Fire – Assistant Chief Herrman presented the monthly report  and updated the Council on the repainting, fixing of the hydraulic system and generator for Quint 55 by the Ellsworth Correctional Facility stating it would be taken the last week of July to Ellsworth.

D.
Maintenance – Mr. James Martin, Maintenance Superintendent presented the monthly report and when asked if mosquito spraying had resumed he stated he intended to spray this week.  

E.
Police Department – Police Chief Mark Hinkle presented the monthly report and informed the Council of the training received by himself and Assistant Chief Herrman dealing with hazardous chemical and agents offered by FEMA at no cost to the City.  

F.
City Attorney – Mr. Stanley Juhnke, City Attorney, stated the League of Kansas Municipalities was holding an open meetings workshop on August 17th in Hutchinson.  
G.
City Clerk - Ms. Brooks presented the monthly report and stated she had nothing to report.
8.
GOVERNING BODY COMMENTS
Councilman Blasi suggested having an invocation.  There was one dissention among the councilmembers.
Councilwoman Scroggins and Councilwoman Reichenberger had no additional comments.

Councilman McCurry expressed his appreciation for the way in which the meeting was conducted, the manner in which everyone handled themselves and thanked everyone who attended.  Mayor Spexarth thanked the people in attendance for their input.
12.
EXECUTIVE SESSION – if needed
There was no need for an executive session.
13.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Councilman Blasi moved for adjournment at 8:3 p.m. Councilman Kraus second the motion.  Upon a call vote the motion carried 5-0.

Respectfully submitted

Diana K. Brooks, City Clerk
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